Ball Pond Advisory Committee
Minutes

August 4, 2016
7:00 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee was held on Thursday, July 7, 2016 in the Town Hall conference room.

Call to Order
Vice Chairman Gary Mummert called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.  
Members in Attendance

Helen Gallagher, George Buck and David Winslow were in attendance.  Cynthia Stevens and Mark Spellmann were in attendance by phone. All six members represent a quorum.  

Approval of Minutes from July 7, 2016:

Helen Gallagher made a motion to accept the Minutes from the July 7, 2016 meeting.  George Buck seconded the motion.


Vote: 5-1-0 (Motion Approved). Dave Winslow, who was absent from the July meeting abstained.  Motion passed.
General Correspondence:  Gary Mummert mentioned that the Ball Pond Advisory Committee received a generous $250 contribution from GZA Geo Environmental thanks to committee member Dave Winslow.
Public Comment: none

Old Business:

Carp Stocking
George Buck was very pleased with how the carp stocking went.  The carp arrived in the afternoon.  Cynthia Stevens and Gary Mummert were there as well.  They were released at Hahlawah instead of the boat launch, which has a nice sand beach and deeper water.  All of the 75 carp swam away just fine.  The restocking was successful. 
Dave Winslow contribution
As mentioned under Correspondence, the committee received a generous check for $250 from GZA Geo Environmental to aid in weed removal.

Oil Leak

Helen Gallagher spoke with Tim Simpkins, Director of the New Fairfield Health Department to follow up on the oil leak that occurred in Ball Pond.  The homeowners who were thought to be responsible removed their oil tank from the ground.  The oil did not come from their tank.  It is believed it came from a storm drain.  The oil leak was minimal.

Phragmite Update

Gary Mummert spoke with Russ Loudon, the new Public Works Supervisor, regarding  phragmites at two retention pond locations: The access road into the Ball Pond Boat Launch area and the retention pond by the Meadow Ridge development on Ball Pond East.  Russ was aware of the phragmites, and getting rid of them was on his list of things to do.  Gary does not want herbicides used.  They need to be cut and scraped.  

Cynthia had spoken with Tim Simpkins as well as a botanist regarding phragmites and was told it takes about five years to get rid of them when cutting.  If you do not cut all of it at once then they get energy from rhizomes of the remaining phragmites.

Dave Winslow made a motion for Gary Mummert to speak with the Department of Public Works to request that chemicals not be used to remove phragmites in the retaining ponds in the vicinity of Ball Pond.  

Helen seconded the motion.

Vote:  6-0-0 (Motion Approved)

George Buck wanted to address the issue of phragmites on private property, or orphaned property.  He suggested that the closest property owners be contacted and a plan be developed, if the property owners are willing, to remove the phragmites.

Gary Mummert asked Cynthia Stevens about the timing of cutting phragmites.  Should it be spring when they are seeding or is it rhizomes that make them spread?

Dave Winslow volunteered to check with Chuck Lee of CT DEEP.

Weed Removal status

· Cynthia Stevens mentioned that there is approximately $3468.75 left in the budget for weed removal (after paying for Matt Vogt of New England Aquatic Services’ three hours of weed removal already completed).   A mild winter and a drought in the summer with lower water levels has left Ball Pond with quite a lot of weeds.  Should the committee spend more money now to do additional weed removal or wait until next spring, as originally planned?
· Gary Mummert mentioned that recent rain knocked some of the weeds down, but they will be back.
· George Buck mentioned that the coontail seems to rise and fall based on water temperature and oxygen.  Algae and pollen gets trapped in it making it look worse.

· Mark Spellman feels that the focus should be on those areas where there is public access and orphaned areas.  His top priorities are the Town Beach, Hahlawah, orphaned areas north and south of the Town Beach, then by Satterlee Rd, then the Boat Launch.
· Cynthia Stevens is also concerned about open water areas. 

· Mark Spellmann feels that once you are out 20 feet from the shoreline, the weeds, while still there, do not effect swimmers.

· George Buck is also concerned about coontail.  Carp are not eating coontail as aggressively as milfoil.  They eat the edges only.  

After more discussion, the committee came up with this list of weed removal priorities:

1. Town Beach

2. By Satterlee Rd- a major non-public access area. (a pathway of five feet for boats)                      
3. Hahlawah (a straight out 10 foot pathway) 
Mark Spellmann had to leave.

Helen Gallagher made a motion to proceed with weed removal now instead of waiting until next year prioritizing the Town Beach, followed by the area by Satterlee Rd, then Hahlawah, as the budget allows.

David Winslow seconded the motion.

Vote:  5-0-0 (Motion Approved)

· Gary Mummert mentioned that Matt Vogt of New England Aquatic Services does not currently own equipment that could be used for harvesting ( as opposed to suctioning) the weeds but may be interested in investing in equipment if the BPAC would commit to using his services as part of a multi-year contract.
· George Buck did not think the BPAC had the authority to make an extended obligation or contract with any service supplier.  He was also concerned about committing to something when there are unknowns like future budgets.  Plus, the committee may decide to not harvest weeds in the future.  

· Cynthia Stevens also mentioned that going into a contract means going though a formal bidding process.

New Business: 
Weed Dive Results
Weed Dive Results were not available yet.
Adjournment

· The next regular meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee will be held Thursday, September 1, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Conference Room.

· Dave Winslow made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:29 p.m. George Buck  seconded the motion.

Vote: 5-0-0 (Motion Approved)
Respectfully Submitted

Lisa Arasim

Recording Secretary

